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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of an Interim Report and Motion to Extend Time Limits (Motion) filed by the Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR) on January 14, 2013 requesting a 12-month extension of time to complete the closure of the Columbine Street crossing to January 29, 2014.  

2. By Decision No. C12-0931 mailed August 8, 2012, the Commission granted UPRR an extension of time to December 21, 2012 for completion of the crossing closure.    

3. UPRR states that access to the property necessary to construct the hammer head turnaround was acquired on October 31, 2012.  It has since been determined that the construction of an actual hammer head turnaround is not necessary because the dimensions of the asphalt currently in place is sufficient to provide the necessary room for any road vehicle to turn around on the south side of the crossing.  However, UPRR is requesting an additional 12 months to complete the closure of this crossing.

4. As grounds for its request, UPRR states that temporary barricades have been placed on both sides of the crossing consisting of concrete barriers and “Road Closed” signs placed in front of the concrete barriers as shown in Exhibit B to the Motion.  There is also a connector road on the north side of the tracks that connects Columbine Street with Elizabeth Street to the east.

5. UPRR argues that with the temporary barricades, the connector road to the north of the crossing, acquisition of the property to the south that will allow vehicles on the south side of the crossing to turnaround, and removal of the crossing surface panels, these measures prevent the public from using the Columbine Street crossing.

6. UPRR states that although the crossing surface panels have been removed, the asphalt between the tracks has not yet been removed.  Once crews are able to remove this asphalt consistent with construction schedules, at that time the permanent Type IV barricades and permanent signage will be installed, and this work will be completed within the next 12 months.  

7. UPRR has performed sufficient work to close the Columbine Street crossing on a temporary basis.  We will grant UPRR’s Motion and allow an extension of time to January 29, 2014 to complete the final work for the crossing closure.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Interim Report and Motion to Extend Time Limits filed by the Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR) on January 14, 2013 is granted.

2. UPRR shall file notice of completion of the permanent crossing closure with the Commission within ten days of completion, but no later than January 29, 2014.

3. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further orders as necessary.

4. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
April 3, 2013.
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